.TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

EAST HAMPTON CT 06424

BOARD OF FINANCE

Regular Meeting, Town Hall Meeting Room
Monday, April 18, 2011   7:00 PM
Meeting Minutes


Members Present: Patience R. Anderson, Timothy S. Csere, Matthew Walton and George Pfaffenbach.  Not present was Thomas O’Brien, Maria Peplau and Henry Thorpe.
Other attendee(s): Jeffery M. Jylkka, Director of Finance
1.-2. Chairman Walton called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. followed by the pledge of 
        allegiance.
3. Approval of Minutes of Meeting(s):
The board agreed to review and approve the minutes for the 4/4/2011 and 4/16/2011 meetings at the next regular meeting.
4. Public Remarks:  None
5. Correspondence:  None
6. Special presentations:  None
7. Status Reports (Financial):  
a)   2010-2011 Revenues – Mr. Jylkka presented the current figures and stated that investment income is still down,
b)   2010-2011 Expenditures – Mr. Jylkka presented the current figures and advised that he wasn’t sure when police contract negotiations would start, that there has been no change in legal defense and that he did not have the figures to provide the board regarding the Annex relocation.
8.   Financial Transactions:  None
9. New Business:  a) Appointment of auditor (Kostin Ruffkess & Co.) for the FY 2010-2011 audit.  Motion made by George Pfaffenbach, seconded by Timothy Csere to appoint Kostin Ruffkess & Co. as auditors for the 2010-2011 fiscal year.  Motion approved 4-0.
10. Old/Continued Business:  
a)  2011-2012 Budget –Mr. Jylkka presented the “Draft” budget.
11. Liason’s Reports:  Timothy Csere attended the 4/2011 BOE meeting after missing the 3/28/11 due to a BOF meeting.  Mr. Csere updated the BOE on the reductions the BOF made during its last meeting.  Student council reports were provided by students from all of our schools.  Dr. Golden provided a current enrollment report, down 7 students, and April financial projections through the end of the year, the are projecting a $14,000 surplus.  Dr. Golden briefly touched on the snow removal costs and payment thereof.  At the Town Council meeting, T&M Builders was approved for the Senior Center project.
12. Public Remarks:  None
13. Town Manager’s Report:   None.  Patience Anderson requested adding the auditors’ recommendations to future agendas regarding re-defining fund balance.
14. Adjournment

A motion was made by Patience Anderson, seconded by George Pfaffenbach to adjourn the meeting at 8:17 p.m. Motion approved 4-0.
Submitted, 
Jennifer Magro
Recording Secretary
